
 

 

 
 

Heber M Wells Building. 160 East 300 South  Box 45585, Salt Lake City, UT 84145-0585 
telephone (801) 530-6716 • facsimile (801) 530-6796  www.psc.utah.gov 

 

 

 
 

  
 

 
 
 

 
Public Service Commission 
 TED BOYER  
 Chairman 

 RIC CAMPBELL 
 Commissioner 

 RON ALLEN 
 Commissioner 
 
 State of Utah  

 
GARY R. HERBERT 

Governor 
 

GREG BELL 
Lieutenant Governor 

 

 
 

  
 

  

 
  

 

  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

February 15, 2012 
 
Aaron Lively, Regulatory Manager 
Rocky Mountain Power 
201 South Main, Suite 2300 
Salt Lake City, Utah  84111 
 
RE: Docket No. 11-035-74 The purpose of this filing is to revise the Utah Demand-Side 

Management Annual Report for 2010 for full compliance with the 
Commission’s Order in this Docket dated July 14, 2011. 

 Dear Mr. Lively: 
 
  On October 19, 2011, the Commission directed the Company to clarify whether 
the reported megawatt savings from energy efficiency programs, as summarized in the 2010 
Utah Demand-Side Management Annual Report (“Report”) occur at the time of system peak or 
to otherwise explain how the megawatt savings values are determined.  On December 15, 2011, 
the Company filed a revised addendum explaining how the megawatt savings are quantified. 
 

The Utah Division of Public Utilities (“Division”) and the Office of Consumer 
Services (“Office”) reviewed the revised addendum and recommend the Commission 
acknowledge the revised addendum as providing the necessary explanations.  The Office also 
recommends the Commission direct the Company to provide DSM capacity benefits in terms of 
system coincident peak and for each individual program in future DSM annual reports. 

 
Based on the recommendations of the Division and Office, the Commission 

hereby accepts the Company’s revised addendum as responsive to the October 19, 2011, 
direction for clarification.  The Commission also finds the Office’s additional recommendations 
to be reasonable and directs the Company to incorporate these recommendations in future DSM 
annual reports. 
 
Sincerely,     
 
 
/s/ Gary L. Widerburg 
Commission Secretary 
D#215654

   


